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Dear Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

I live in Ventura and am vehemently opposed to the proposal to form an Election Advisory
Committee. 

Our elections are secure and fair. California state law provides for checks and balances
throughout the entire election process, including verification of mail-in ballot signatures, voter
registration roll maintenance, and strict chain of custody procedures. 

There is zero evidence, either locally or nation-wide, that election fraud is anything but a
barely measurable, insignificant occurrence that does not come close to changing election
results. This effort to cast doubt on our elections is nothing more than a veiled attempt at voter
suppression. 

Please don't be fooled by this tactic. Our elections are already safe, secure, and honest. Keep
them also free, fair, and accessible.

Sincerely,

Gale Naylor 
93003
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